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SVATÝ VÁCLAVE, ORODUJ ZA NÁS! Saint Wenceslaus, Pray for us! 

 

Fr. Dosch departed for the annual March for Life in Washington, D.C.; 
Trinity High School’s group this year is composed of 45 students and 6 
adults who will join others from Bishop Ryan and St. Mary’s for this 
important pilgrimage to our nation’s capitol to bring awareness and march 
for the sanctity of life. The group left early on January 15 and made a stop 
in Bismarck to join with the larger group and to celebrate Mass with Bishop 
Kagan. Let us pray for them as they make this journey. Catholics believe 
that all human beings are born “in the image and likeness of Christ” and 
therefore each have innate and invaluable human dignity. Every child 
created by God is a tremendous gift from God and each has a God-given 
purpose. “Before I formed you in the womb, I knew you; before you were 
born I sanctified you. (Jeremiah 1:5)” It is overwhelming to think that each 
day in America alone around 3,500 children are deprived of their right to 
life through abortion. St. John Paul II said, “Give us the grace when the 
sacredness of life before birth is attacked, to stand up and proclaim that no 
one ever has the authority to destroy unborn life.” The theme for the 45th 
annual March for Life is: “Love Saves Lives: Life is the Loving, 
Empowering and Self-Sacrificial Option.” The organizers of the March 
challenge us, “What will you sacrifice to build a culture of life?” Our young 
people attending this year’s March are sacrificing their time and comfort to 
raise awareness and march for life. You, too, can take a stand for life by 
attending the annual Badlands Right to Life Candlelight Vigil for Life on 
Monday, January 22, from 4:30-6:00 pm. You are invited to participate and 
St. Wenceslaus parishioners are asked to gather on the 400 block of 3rd Ave 
West (Highway 22) on the west side of the street. Following the vigil, there 
will be a potluck soup supper at Garvin Hall. Again, the vigil is scheduled 
for 4:30-6:00 pm; candles and posters may be picked up at Garvin Hall prior 
to the vigil. This year marks the 45th anniversary of Roe V. Wade and this 
event gives each of us a tangible way to participate and show our support 
for life and pray in remembrance of all those affected by abortion. Feel free 
to call St. Wenceslaus Parishioner, Diane Brost of Badlands Right to Life, 
701-590-2386, with questions or for more information. Thank you in 
advance for your participation. The community of Dickinson is fortunate to 
have Badlands Right to Life to guide and encourage us in the defense of 
life; let us show our support on January 22. 
 

The Christmas Season was beautiful and we thank everyone who supported 
the Christmas Flower collection. We’ve included an insert in this bulletin to 
share the memorials/honorariums that were made with the contributions. We 
would also like to thank Diane Hoyt for her care and time in watering the 
plants throughout the season. Hard to believe but in one month’s time we 
will already be in the Lenten Season. Not to rush things along too much, but 
we will again have the Easter Flower garden and the donation envelopes 
will be included in your mailed quarterly envelope packet; keep your eye 
out for that. For those of you who utilize electronic giving, you still receive 
the quarterly envelope packet for the purpose of special collections. Be sure 
to look through your envelope packet when you receive it for any special 
collections and use the provided envelope(s) if you desire to participate.  
 

Lastly, are your ready for the Mardi Gras? It will be here before you know 
it! Be sure to mark your calendars and plan to attend. See more information 
on ways you can help with this year’s event by checking out the back side of 
the bulletin. Together, we will make this year’s event a success. 
 

Have a great week! 
 

P.S. We have heard that Msgr. Schumacher arrived safely in Arizona and 
his Sabbatical is going well. Let us continue to keep him in our prayers! 

Don’t M
iss it! 

FROM THE MARDI GRAS COMMITTEE... 
• Cakes are needed for the Cake Walk; Cake boxes are 
available at all Dickinson parishes. 
 

• Items are needed for the Craft Booth. Desired items are 
plants, homemade crafts, baked goods and collectibles. 
 

• Both cakes and craft items can be dropped off at THS 
anytime on January 26-28. If you are unable to deliver these 
items, contact Jason Jacobs, 260-5081 or Gary Kudrna, 290-
8406 to arrange pick-up. 
 

• Volunteer help is still needed. Shifts are 2-3 hours each. 
Contact THS, 483-6081 to volunteer.  
 

•Please return your raffle tickets. All tickets must be returned 
by 6 pm on January 28 to be eligible.  
 

Thank you for your generosity & may God bless you for your 
support of this event. See you at the Mardi Gras! 

FROM THE KITCHEN COMMITTEE… 
• Each family from the 4 Catholic parishes are encouraged to 
donate desserts for the Mardi Gras. This year’s schedule is: 
¦Queen of Peace — CAKES | The cakes are to be bundt, 
angel food or layer. Please bring after 3 pm on Thursday, 
January 25 or anytime Friday, January 26. 
¦St. Joseph — BARS | Please bring by 2 pm on Saturday, 
January 27.  
¦ ST. WENCESLAUS & St. Patrick — FRUIT PIES | The 
pies are to be fruit, please NO cream or meringue. Please bring 
by 10 am on Sunday, January 28. 
 

• Each family is also asked to donate a cake for the Cake Walk. 
 

• “To Go” meals are available for delivery to the elderly, shut-ins 
and handicap each day. Call 483-6081. 
 

• Turkey cutting begins at 4 pm on Thursday, January 25 in the 
kitchen at THS. Please bring your own utensils for cutting. 
 

• To help in the kitchen, contact the respective day chairperson— 
Friday: Sharon Hondl 290-7139 or Melini Grosulak 290-8822 
Saturday: Trinity & Mike Bates, 605-580-0130 
Sunday: Chad & Tina Pavek, 952-201-4891 

January 26-28, 2018 
The Mardi Gras Committee is requesting your help 

& donations…Thank you in advance! 



 

 

 

 

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

Jan 23       Adoration until 4 pm 
      Fr. Hochhalter hosts Real Presence Live 
      on RPR, 101.9 FM, 8-10 am 
Jan 24      TCS Board of Directors Mtg, 2:30 pm 
      CCD/Confirmation, 6:30-7:30 pm 
Jan 26-28   Mardi Gras, THS 
Jan 29        Catholic Schools Week starts 
Jan 30        Adoration until 4 pm 
                   Spring Festival Mtg, 7 pm, Parish Office 
Jan 31        CCD/Confirmation, 6:30-7;30 pm 
 
  

MASS INTENTIONS 
 

2018 Mass intentions for St. Wenceslaus Church,  
THS Chapel & St. Benedict’s Health Center are 
available Kindly remember THREE Masses per 
year, per family.  
 

Jan 19     8:30 am  +LeRoy Bullinger 
  (St. Bens) 10:00 am  +Josephine Keller-Meier 
Jan 20     4:00 pm  +Henry Kovash 
Jan 21     7:30 am  +John & +Margaret Sticka 
                9:30 am  +Elizabeth “Betty” Zent 
                4:00 pm   Sunday evening Mass  
Jan 22    8:15 am   Communion Service 
Jan 23    8:15 am   Communion Service 
Jan 24     8:15 am  +Frank & +Josie Buresh 
Jan 25     8:15 am  +Donald Collette 
Jan 26     8:30 am  +Frank/+Mary/+Mary Hondl 
  (St. Bens) 10:00 am   +Peter & +Anna Magelky-Kolling 
Jan 27     4:00 pm   Bernie & Paulette Marsh’s  
         40th Anniversary 
Jan 28     7:30 am  +Paul Saxton 
                9:30 am  +John Ficek 
                4:00 pm   Sunday evening Mass 
Jan 29     8:15 am   Communion Service 
Jan 30     8:15 am   Communion Service 
Jan 31     8:15 am  +Beatrice Ulmer 
Feb 01     8:15 am   Dec’d parents of David Godlevsky 
Feb 02     8:30 am  +Paul Schiwal 
   (St. Bens) 10:00 am  +Ben & +Betty Svihl 
Feb 03     4:00 pm  +Beverly Kolling/+Denny Anner 
Feb 04     7:30 am  +Frances Huck/+Alice Westrum 
                9:30 am  +Mary Ann Sadowsky-Engelhart 
                4:00 pm   Sunday evening Mass          
 

FINANCIALS  
JANUARY 07 FINANCIALS:                 11,185.43 
Adult Envelopes & Plate                               9,678.43     
Online Giving                                               1,210.00 
Parishioners visiting other Parishes               150.00 
Mary, Mother of God (January 01)                 140.00 
Christmas                                                            7.00 
 
JANUARY 14 FINANCIALS:                   8,869.86 
Adult Envelopes & Plate                               6,619.86     
Online Giving                                               1,875.00 
Parishioners visiting other Parishes               375.00 
 

Thank you for your generosity!  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
• PATH North Dakota is in need of foster parents for children and youth in 
Foster Care in North Dakota to provide loving, stable, patient homes. 
Children in our community need your help. For more information, contact 
Allison Mahoney, 701-224-9611.  
• January 21: St. Ann’s Altar Society Christmas, 1pm, Parish Life Center. 
• January 21: The New Hradec KC Club is sponsoring a Whist and Pinochle 
card party Sunday afternoon January 21 starting at 2pm at the Catholic 
Workman Hall.  Proceeds will go to Club projects.  Prizes will be awarded 
and lunch will follow.  Everyone is welcome. 
• The Society of St. Vincent de Paul conference at St. Patrick’s Parish is 
collecting Family Fare grocery receipts in an effort to fund their charitable 
work of assisting the poor and needy in our community. Receipts may be 
dropped off at St. Patrick’s Parish Office.  
• Catholic Daughters of the Americas Court St. Catherine #323 events:  
January 26-28: Mardi Gras Craft Booth 
February 08: Monthly meeting, 6 pm, Queen of Peace Community Room,  
         including the Home on the Range potluck dinner with spouses. 
February 19: Rosary at St. Luke’s Nursing Home chapel, 2:00 pm.  
March 04: Breakfast & Bake Sale for CDA missions at the Eagles Club.  
March 13: Angel 37 Kitchen, Queen of Peace Community Room, members  
     are asked to bring green desserts.  
For more information on the Catholic Daughters of the Americas, or to join, 
contact St. Wenceslaus Parishioner, Renae Sticka, 227-0403 
  • We are in need of a few additional adorers to commit to  
  Eucharistic Adoration, held at St. Wenceslaus every  
  Tuesday, following the 8:15 am Communion Service until  
  4 pm. Looking for additional help for all the committed  
  hours but specifically at the 11 am—12 Noon hour. Other  
  hours that could use additional help include 8:30-9:30 am,  
  10-11 am, and 3-4 pm. To commit to an hour of adoration,  
  contact the Parish Office. "This is the wonderful truth, my  
  dear friends: the Word, which became flesh two thousand  
  years ago, is present today in the Eucharist." St. John Paul II. 
 
 
 

 

Our Sympathy & Prayers... 
Hattie Dvorak, funeral Mass on December 30, 2017. 
Dorothy Bahley, funeral Mass on January 05, 2018.  
 

Congratulations... 
Mya Mae Hilton & Devon Patrick Hilton, Baptized on January 07, 2018. 
Josh Hicks received sacraments of Baptism, First Communion and 
Confirmation on January 13, 2018.   
 

Special Prayer Intentions… 
• Our men and women called to Holy Orders & Religious Life. 
• Our brothers and sisters persecuted for their faith. 
• For the sanctity of life from conception until natural death and for all 
those who have experienced an abortion or been affected by one, may they 
know God’s mercy and love.  
• The sick, the suffering, the grieving, the lonely and all with no one to pray 
for them. 
• Our military, police officers, and all who protect the community. 
• For our local, state, and national leaders. 
 

Lives of the Saints… 
St. Ita (or Ida) was born in County Waterford, Ireland toward the end of the 
6th Century and decided early in life to dedicate herself to God, organizing 
a convent where she remained until her death. When asked what three 
things God loved in a special way, she responded, “True faith in God with a 
pure heart, a simple life with a religious spirit, and an open hand inspired 
by charity.” Asked which three things God especially abhorred, she 
responded, “A scowling face, obstinacy in wrongdoing, and arrogant trust 
in the power of money.” She died on January 15, 570 and is known as one 
of the most glorious women saints of the Celtic Church.  
 
“When it comes to life the critical thing is whether you take things for 
granted or take them with gratitude.” —G. K. Chesterton 

TRINITY CATHOLIC SCHOOL NEWS 
 

For all events & info: www.TrinityCatholicSchools 
 

Upcoming important dates 
• January 26 – 28: Trinity Mardi Gras 
• January 28 – February 3: Catholic Schools Week 
• January 27: Trinity Mardi Gras Entertainment Walker Hayes in Concert  
         (brought to you by The Real Estate Co.); doors open at 6:00 PM; Trinity  
         Auditorium; for ticket information, visit www.trinitycatholicschools.com 
• January 29: Titan Tots Preschool Registration Opens to the Public 
 

Announcements 
• A new Sunday Mass time is available in Dickinson! The 4:00 PM Sunday Mass will 
be offered weekly at the Church of St. Wenceslaus. All are welcome to attend this 
additional Sunday Mass in the community of Dickinson. The students of Trinity 
Elementary North are providing leadership for the apostolates of reading, serving, 
sacristan, and greeting. Please let the school know if you’re interested in assisting 
these 5th & 6th Graders. Thank you! 
 

• Trinity Catholic Schools has an immediate opening for Assistant School Secretary/
Athletic Director Assistant. The assistant position provides specific administrative 
support to administration and the Athletic Director. Applicants must be strongly 
organized, rigorous with communication, and relates effectively with students, Grades 
5-12. Hourly wage depending on qualifications. The position is 20-25 hours a week. 
Contact us, (701) 483-6081, if you want to be a part of a dynamic, strong team of 
educators. 

REMINDERS… 
 

The St. Wenceslaus BOOK SHARE LIBRARY 
is located in the cabinet in the West Entry.  

 
FORMED.ORG — To access FREE Catholic 

content, including programs, books, videos and 
audio, register with Parish Code: X7P7AN.X7P7AN.X7P7AN. 

Mass Lector Greeter Eucharistic Ministers Ushers Servers Musicians 

Saturday 
January 27 
4:00 pm 

Kelly Daniel Bernie & 
Paulette 
Marsh 

Kathie Bren, Kelly Daniel, 
Tim & Norene Kessel, 
John Wegleitner 

Gene & Diane 
Hoyt 

David Merchant 
Grace Veverka 

Jan Kuhn 
Dinah Eslinger 

Sunday 
January 28 
7:30 am 

Holly 
Holinka 

Jo Hayden Joyce Greff, Marvin Eberts, 
Ron Urlacher,  
Cary & Cheryl Ridl 

Frank Greff 
Randy Dvorak 

Cody & Ethan 
Hirschfeld 

Sarah Poswilko 
Chris & Emily 
Hirschfeld 

Sunday 
January 28 
9:30 am 

Jared 
Scheeler 

Josie 
Stockert 

Alan & Jeanette Fischer, 
Kim & Kevin Stockert, 
Tania Zent 

Chad Meyer 
Troy Huber 

Abigail & 
Annabel Scheeler 

Sarah Poswilko 
Ramona Kovash 

Saturday 
February 03 
4:00 pm 

Sarah 
Bengtson 

Ed & Judy 
Ficek 

Sarah Bengtson, Pat Blake, 
Kathy & Mike Kiedrowski, 
Donna Wahl 

Bob Galster 
Cary Gress 

Hetta Skaare 
Ethan Martinet 

Jan Kuhn 
Dinah Eslinger 

Sunday 
February 04 
7:30 am 

Marvin 
Eberts 

Aaron & 
Linda Krebs 

Nancy Woehl, Deb Cherney, 
Aaron Krebs, 
Bobbie & Ken Volesky 

Michael Bertelsen 
Harvey Bren 

Jacob Heinert 
Clare Dobbins 

Margo Frank 
Gini Zent 

Sunday 
February 04 
9:30 am 

Scott  
Schneider 

Michelle  
Decker 

Kris Franzen, Joe Fridrich, 
Cheryl Grossman, Jody Huber, 
Kelli Schneider 

Ed Decker 
Willie Kuntz 

Elizabeth & 
Katherine 
Schneider 

Priscilla Keogh 
Choir 

Save the Date! Thirst 2018 Women’s Conference 
The THIRST 2018 Women’s Conference sponsored by the 
Diocese of Bismarck and held at the Bismarck Event Center 
will be held Saturday, September 22. Treat yourself to a 
wonderful day of uplifting presentations, confessions, 
Eucharistic Adoration, music, a Vigil Mass with Bishop 
Kagan, and support and conversation with your sisters in the 
Lord. Registration is FREE. Information coming soon. 
Conference sponsorships available.  

 

Summer 2018: Cor Christi (“The Heart of Christ”) invites high 
school students to a living encounter with the foundational 
teachings and practices of the Catholic faith. This new initiative is 
born from the desire of a group of young priests and other 
dedicated believers to offer a new generation — through an 
intensive summer experience — the basics of the adventure of 
faith. Cor Christi is open to students who will be entering grades 9-

12 in the fall of 2018. Cor Christi is held on the campus of the University of Mary, 
Bismarck. Registration fee is $200. Registrations are due by June 01 and must be 
accompanied by a letter of recommendation from the pastor of the participant’s home 
parish. For a registration form, contact the Parish Office. For more information, 
contact Mr. Nicholas Emmel, Director of Cor Christi, 612-275-2928. 

“Humility is the mother of all virtues;  
purity, charity and obedience.  

It is in being humble that our love 
becomes real, devoted and ardent.  

If you are humble nothing will touch 
you, neither praise nor disgrace,  
because you know what you are.  
If you are blamed you will not be 

discouraged. If they call you a saint you 
will not put yourself on a pedestal.”  

– Mother Teresa of Calcutta 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
SAINT MOTHER TERESA’S HUMILITY LIST 

 

Speak as little as possible about yourself. 
 

Keep busy with your own affairs 
and not those of others. 

 

Avoid curiosity. 
 

Do not interfere in the affairs of others. 
 

Accept small irritations 
with good humor. 

 

Do not dwell on the faults of others. 
 

Accept censures even if unmerited. 
 

Give in to the will of others. 
 

Accept insults and injuries. 
 

Accept contempt, being forgotten 
and disregarded. 

 

Be courteous and delicate 
even when provoked by someone. 

 

Do not seek to be admired and loved. 
 

Do not protect yourself behind 
your own dignity. 

 

Give in, in discussions, 
even when you are right. 

 

Choose the more difficult task. 

Thank you to the leadership of Trinity Elementary North for providing ministries for the 4 pm Sunday Mass. 


